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Dear friends, 
 

As we have now ended the Days of Awe, and its holy days of          
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, we are about to enter into our     
next set of holidays: Sukkot and Simchat Torah. These days, marked 
by the sukkah and the celebration of our Torah, are known by our 
rabbis as zman simchateinu, the time of our joy. Usually we would 
spend time in the sukkah, eating, praying, singing, learning, and   

shaking the lulav and etrog. However, this year, Sukkot, just like everything else,    
will be a bit different. Yes, we will still have a sukkah at CDT, which you are welcome 
to come to in order to fulfill the mitzvah of lesheiv ba-sukkah (sitting in the sukkah). 
However, we will not be able to have our large community gathering, known as     
Pizza in the Hut. So, I would like to invite you to do two things. First, join us tonight 
on the patio for erev Sukkot/Kabbalat Shabbat service. (RSVP is required. Call Stacey 
at 770-623-8860.) Second, take some time, as the holiday urges us, to be outside. Go 
on a hike, go into the woods or see a waterfall, or simply go out into your backyard 
at night and look up at the stars. 
 

Following Sukkot, we will enter the holiday of Simchat Torah. This year, we have a 
special treat. On Friday, October 9, following our 7:00pm Shabbat service, we will 
join together with other congregations around the country for a fantastic online  
concert by the Jewish Bluegrass group, Nefesh Mountain. This should be a fantastic 
experience and a truly joyful way to celebrate the Torah. Saturday night, October 10, 
during Havdalah, we will celebrate consecration. 
 

Finally, I want to thank everyone who helped make our holy days so special. First,      
I want to thank our staff: Mike Zuspan, Stacey Jahanafar, Molly Peled, Ruthanne 
Warnick, and Mo Alquarahuli. Thank you as well to Leslie Fox, Sherry Nemiroff,   
Jackie Berger, Lesley Radov, and all the other volunteers. Finally, thank you to       
Rob Lederman and Ella Szczupak for all of their help in the technological aspects      
of our services.   
 

Wishing you all well and sending love as we begin these next holidays. 
 

Chag sameach, 
 

Rabbi Jordan   

Rabbinic Reflections 

A Conversation with the Consul General 

Presented by Rabbi Jordan and Consul General Anat Sultan-Dadon 

Wednesday, October 7th — 7:30PM  

—————————- 

Watch for more details. 



 

 

The Days of Awe at CDT were AWEsome! I am still amazed at how our congregation 
has stepped up to the plate in this challenging time by continuing to provide a      
meaningful hybrid of online and in-person experiences to the community, and the 
High Holy Day (HHD) experience was no exception. The holidays were kicked off by 
a delivery of apples and honey to each congregant’s home and continued with 
beautiful and meaningful online worship, learning opportunities, in-person          
experiences for Tashlich and Yizkor, and a beautiful drive-in service for the second 
day of Rosh Hashanah (RH), where we felt comfortable in our cars as Rabbi Jordan 

and Mike provided us with a meaningful in-person opportunity with lots of music and shofar blowing 
and perfect weather (thank you Mother Nature). I must say that I wasn’t sure how I felt about                          
watching High Holy Day services from my home, but as Gregg and I sat there with a cup of coffee      
on the couch as we started RH morning in front of our television, we really enjoyed our worship.        
Of course, there is nothing better than being together as a community, but we were overcome with     
the quality of the streaming experience and the energy on RH of those watching on Facebook and   
celebrating together through their comments. The energy was fantastic! Kol Nidre/Yom Kippur,        
although a more somber holiday, were also very satisfying, and there was a lot to do throughout      
the day to keep me from thinking about walking to my fridge. Thank you again to Rabbi Jordan,     
Mike, Molly, Stacey, Ruthanne, and Mo for all their hard work to make everything happen and to all 
the lay leadership and volunteers who were involved in orchestrating and executing all of this. The 
outpouring of calls, texts, posts, emails, etc., that we have received regarding the HHD experience                    
for our community has been as AWEsome as the experience itself!   

The response to our HHD appeal has been very generous. Thank you to those who have already       
donated, and I hope that everyone else is evaluating their ability to give. The gift given by our       
families who donated the $18,000 match is just the starting point, and the sky is the limit. The key      
is  participation, and every dollar counts. Our goal is to BEAT THE MATCH!  Donations can be made 
online, by sending a check to CDT, or by calling Stacey in the office. As I stated in my HHD words,       
I am so proud to be serving as President of this great community.   

Shanah Tovah and G’mar Chatima Tovah . . . may you be sealed in the book of life. 

Stay healthy, stay safe, stay connected!  

Leslie Fox, President 

President’s Message 
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The second day of Rosh Hashanah was 
absolutely beautiful! 

Cont. on next page 
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We "sat" between the Rubensteins . . . . . . and the Kennedy/Oxmans. 

The Yizkor experience gave 
me goosebumps, and being in 
our sanctuary was so special. 

https://www.dortamid.org/form/2020HHDAppeal


 

 

Shalom chaveirim  - hello my friends, 
 

I hope that you are doing well as together we continue to navigate through these strange  
and precarious times. As I sit down to write, it is the day after Yom Kippur, and I am truly 
struggling to put this day —the day after Yom Kippur—in its proper place. For me, there has 
always been a sense of finality, a feeling of closure, as I have found myself in the sanctuary, 
on the bimah listening to the final blast of the shofar signifying that Yom Kippur, the Day of 
Atonement, has come to a close. I then take off my tallit, sing through the blessings of       

havdalah, conclude with the motzi, and then break the fast with bread, and, most importantly—doing so with 
you, my friends. We shake hands, give hugs, wish each other well, and look each other in the eye, thankful 
that we have each made it through this difficult day—ready to put the past behind us and turn towards the 
upcoming year. And so, having traversed the bridge that is the time from Rosh Hashanah to  Yom Kippur, the 
day after Yom Kippur has always felt like a beginning—that I have reached the other side.  
 

This year, however, the day after Yom Kippur does not feel quite right. In my mind, I know that it is 5781, the 
new year—but, in my heart, my soul, I am not fully convinced. I wonder how many of us feel the same. Is it 
because there is so much going on, so much that is out of our control, so much that does not seem to appear 
to have an end in sight? Or is it that we were not able to celebrate and observe the Holy Days as we always 
have—together and in our synagogue, that makes the days after feel conspicuously out of place?  
 

Perhaps it is that this new year, 5781, is not like the others that have come before. When 5780 was ushered 
in, I can’t imagine that any of us expected to find ourselves unable to be in our building by Purim and that we 
would be having a Zoom Passover Seder. And now, in 5781, we find ourselves planning for a Zoom Chanukah 
and hoping that we won’t have to repeat our Passover Seder—socially distanced and separated from friends 
and family again, as we did in 5780.  
 

As I struggle to put today in its place, I think that what I am missing the most is the feeling of hope that in 
years past has so naturally and effortlessly followed the blast of the shofar. This year, I think, I am going to 
have to work a little harder for that sense of hope, tikvah —תקוה  . This year, I will not be able to take for 
granted that the year will flow as it has in the past—with all of its at least somewhat expected highs and lows.  
 

Still, I do know that as in all the years past there continues to be a substantial and compelling source of 
strength and promise: 
 

Our CDT family . . . us.  
 

I know that despite the hurdles that we face—the uncertain road we continue to travel, if we rely on each 
other for strength, if we are there to care for and support each other, we can continue moving into this next 
year propelled by the hope that our togetherness sustains. 
 

Rabbi Nachman of Breslov is said to have exclaimed, “The whole entire world is a very narrow bridge and              
the main thing is to have no fear at all.” Perhaps this year, the main thing is to walk that narrow bridge                    
together— yad b’yad —יד ביד —hand in hand. 
 

Im shalom —עם שלום —with peace, 
 

Mike Zuspan 

 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 

P
a

g
e

 4
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
  
O

c
to

b
e
r 

2
0
2

0
 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 5
  
  
V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
  
O

c
to

b
e
r 

2
0
2

0
 

Donations 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Many Thanks — תודה רבה 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Harriet & Jerry Jacobs 
 

Bartry & Dore Kaiser 
   — in memory of Irvijng Kaiser 
 
Gan (Garden) Tamid Fund 
Janet Levy 
   — in memory of Joel Levy 

Yahrzeit Fund 
Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein 
   — in memory of Louis Shumsky 
 

Ron & Bonnie Harvey 
   — in memory of Max Harvey 
 

Linda Kornsweit 
   — in memory of Margery Kornswiet 

  

#BEATTHEMATCH  

5781 High Holy Days Appeal 

(as of September 30) 

 

 Jackie & Larry Berger 

Yifat & Carlos Bloch 

Ross Block & Landy Gonzalez 

Paula & David Bloom 

Juli & Jody Butler  

Ashley & Tyler Chenault 

Ruthie Cohen 

Shelly & Barry Danz 

Lisa & Sol Danzig 

Tracy & Charles Douchy 

Alisa Ensley 

Sherry & Sheldon Fages  

Richard Fiedel and Edie Davis  

Leslie & Gregg Fox 

Lynda Galler 

Anthony & Suzie Gioia 

Richard & Stacey Gorowitz 

Jennifer & Chris Hall 

Barry & Dore Kaiser 

Randi Kennedy 

Caren & Doug Kern 

Jack & Patricia Kingston 

Kevin & Amy Kraselsky 

Jason & Lorra Kurtz 

Ron & Betty Kurtz 

Andrea Lane & Brad Strumpf 

Caren & Marty Levine 

Sheri & Glen Lew 

Beverly Mahone 

Linda Malin 

Paul & Lisanne Nozick 

Alicia Oberhand 

Leslie Penuel 

Lesley Radov 

Kacie & Jeff Reisman 

Stacey Ricks 

Marci & Mike Risner 

Sharon Rocco 

Dan & Wendy Rosen 

Dana & Scott Rothenberg 

Rob & Kathleen Sable 

Larry & Rae Saidman 

Sandi Schneiderman and Dustin Cross 

Nadine & Stephen Snow 

Carrie & Chris Turner 

Steve & Jodi Wolfe 



 

 

Thank you to our 

Mitzvah Level Members 
The Mitzvah Level Membership represents a commitment to an                 

increased contribution for the year above the regular membership level. 
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Rachel & Scott Allen 

Jamie & Eric Benson 

Audrey  & Angelo Capozzoli 

Ruthie Cohen 

Leslie & Gregg Fox 

Vicki & Ed Levine 

Janet & Ira Mann 

Lesley Radov 

Jodi & Chris Rosa 

Lisa & Mitch Skyer 

Jodi & Steve Wolfe 

Estelle & Mike Zandstra 



 

 

Education Director’s Message 

 

 

      Sept. 13th was the first virtual school day 

         of this school year and look how many  

      smiles! 124 students from Pre-K to 10th           

      grade came together virtually to learn  

      about Rosh Hashanah, practice their  

Hebrew, and get to know one another while having 

fun with each other!  
 

Not too bad for the first day of school! 
 

The teachers were nervous, the parents were       

skeptical, and the kids weren’t sure how to have fun 

in front of a screen. But at the end of the day we had 

more smiles and happy kids than ever before. We 

came together, and we made it work! Can you         

believe that this year we have students in Texas and 

even a student in London! Our school has become 

international!  Thank you teachers, parents, and   

students for making CDT Religious School such a 

special and wonderful place to belong to! We have 

proven that nothing can stop us!  
 

Until next month . . . Shalom.  

Molly  
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Dear Friends, 
 

High Holy Days 5781 Reimagined!  As Ritual and High Holy Day Committee Chair, 
this year has been full of challenges, firsts and thinking outside the box. Working 
with Rabbi Jordan, Mike and the entire professional staff and lay leadership, we 
began in June to plan for multiple scenarios for the High Holy Days! Living in a 
world of COVID-19, we relied on each other and our team of medical advisors to 

come up with meaningful and safe ways to worship as a Congregational Family during these    
uncharted waters. The saying “It Takes a Village” is true. We were partners in our efforts, and 
the results were phenomenal. We’ve received so many heartfelt compliments and thanks from 
our CDT families, and I’ve been overwhelmed by their gratitude. 
 

I want to thank Rabbi Jordan for his insight and leadership during this process. It was inspiring   
to navigate the waters with him. Mike once again brought his musical genius to our services,  
setting the spiritual tone for Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur. Behind the scenes there are always 
a myriad of people to acknowledge, knowing that without them things would not happen. 
Stacey Jahanfar for keeping the office afloat and attending to every detail. Ruthanne Warnick  
for her editing and organizing skills. Leslie Fox for her leadership, tireless dedication, and 
thoughtfulness as our Temple President. Rob Lederman for the countless hours of editing and 
technical assistance. Jackie Berger for her tireless work on our Yizkor book and routing sheets   
so we could personally deliver our gift bags for a sweet new year to all our congregants. The   
Ritual Committee members for always questioning and helping with the difficult decisions, and  
so many others who jumped in to help when needed. 
 

I am truly humbled to have been part of this amazing team and to be part of our CDT family. It   
is my hope that, as we have entered 5781, we will all be together to greet each other personally, 
give a hug, and worship in our sanctuary. 
 

With sincerest gratitude, 
 

Sherry Nemiroff 
Ritual and High Holy Days Committee Chair 

From the Ritual Chair 

Condolences 
Ellen Mayo and Family on the passing of Ellen’s uncle 

Leonard Shapiro 

Friday, September 4 

May his memory be a blessing. 

Condolences 
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Lifelong Learning 

Join us each week for a lively discussion.   

Thursday, October 8—Discussion of the movie Ushpizin 

Primetimers 

https://www.dortamid.org/zoom
https://www.dortamid.org/zoom


 

 

Sisterhood 
Lisa Danzig 
Sisterhood President  
 

   
 

 
            OPERATION ISAIAH HAS BEEN CHANGED TO . . .  
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All donations will go directly to support the Jewish community.  
 

Tikkun Olam 
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         Book Club Meeting  
to discuss our initial selections 
 

Monday October 5th 
    7:30 on Zoom 
 

Link will be sent out  
on the 5th to those  
who have signed up.  
Looking forward to  
seeing you there! 
 

Interested? Contact Lisa 
at Sisterhood@dortamid.com. 



 

 

Social Action 

 

 

 
 

 

 
L’Shana Tovah . . . Wishing you and your family a happy, healthy new year!   
 
We are still enduring “the pandemic,” and your Social Action Committee continues to provide tikkun olam.  
 
COAT DRIVE: October 1-19 — Drop off will be at CDT, and plastic bins will be located outside the double 
doors on the right side of the building (under the overhang) near the staff entrance. See the flyer on the  
next page for additional details.  

 
ZABAN PARADIES CENTER HOMELESS SHELTER: We are still looking for congregants to volunteer to fill                 
the March 18 slot. Our commitment is to provide meals.    

 

A big shout out to: Lisa Winton and her husband, Sisterhood, CDT Board, Jackie Berger, Lesley Radov,                 
Ruthie Cohen, Richard Fiedel, Edie Davis, Lynda Galler  Linda Barton, and Sharon Rocco 
       

Volunteers are currently being asked to provide a meal for the residents.  This can be a home prepared             
meal or something purchased. Due to COVID-19, serving the residents is currently on hold until further                  
notice, and we are being asked to just deliver the food. 
 

NOTE: This is a very rewarding project. Take your child, grandchild, friends, or spouse with you. If your                    
Bar/Bat Mitzvah child is looking for a project, this is something they might consider doing.  
 

ZABAN PARADIES CENTER assists couples transitioning from homelessness to resettlement and                                      
independence by providing shelter, basic necessities, and counseling services.                     

 
GAN (GARDEN) TAMID:  If you are able to assist Lesley Radov with pulling weeds, please contact her at                     
lradov85@gmail.com. Our vegetable garden has produced more than 212 pounds of food, and the harvested 
produce was provided to North Gwinnett Food Co-Op in Buford. 
 

HOMES AGAINST HUNGER: Due to COVID-19, this is on hold until we can determine how to proceed. 
Stay tuned for updates.  
 

There is still a need for food to feed families and children. In lieu of collecting food, if you so desire, we 
ask you to make a monetary donation to the following. It will be very much appreciated.  
 

North Fulton Charities -  https://nfcchelp.org/donate/ 
Atlanta Community Food Bank – www.acfb.org 

 
                                (cont. on next page) 

P
a

g
e

 1
3
  
  
V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 O

c
to

b
e

r 
2
0

2
0

 

Tikkun Olam — עולם תיקון   
Repair the World 



 

 

(Social Action cont.) 

BEANIES FOR PREMATURE BABIES: We delivered 81 beanies and 27 octopuses to the Northside NICU.  
Thanks go out to our knit/crochet group:  Leslie Penuel, Beverly Mahone, Jane Radman, Sherry Fages, 
Janey Levy, Helene Kraselsky, and Sharon Rocco. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are looking for ideas on projects we can do, so please do not hesitate to let me know your 
thoughts. Contact me at srocco1951@gmail.com. 
 

Sharon Rocco 
Social Action Committee Chair 
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Our Bat Mitzvah 

Livia Spolan — October 3 
  

Beautiful inside and out. Livia is shy but don’t overlook her, for she is a strong, fierce,                
confident, courageous, caring, thoughtful, brilliant young lady, with a Black Belt in             
Tae Kwan Do. Livia is a Girl Scout with a deep heart. She is talented, plays the bass in her 
school orchestra, is on Junior Varsity Winter Guard, and, thanks to COVID-19, is teaching 
herself how to play the drums.  

For her tikkun olam/social action project, Livia joined Volunteers-In-Parks. As a family, our 
passion is hiking National Parks. Through this project, Livia will help maintain the trails and 

river at Island Ford National Park. Through Girl Scouts, she is going to reach out to get more volunteers 
for our very own National Park. These volunteers increase funding which contributes to maintenance 
and beautification of Island Ford National Park. You can help by enjoying our National Parks and keeping 
them clean! 

mailto:srocco1951@gmail.com
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https://www.facebook.com/DorTamid
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For Our Youngest People 

Next Tot Shabbat 

October 16 

https://facebook.com/DorTamid
mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com
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Our Advertisers 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more inde-

pendent, more creative and social. Though the school 
year has already started, it’s not to late to  

enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  
promotions we are running.  

At JAC your child will learn in  
Hebrew and English!  

 
Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  

(ext:1 or 3)  
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2020-2021 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

   Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist         Mike Zuspan 
Education Director          Molly Peled 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Administrative and        Ruthanne Warnick 
      B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator    
Custodial Staff          Mo Alqaraghuli 
CDTTY Advisors         Jaime & Eric Benson 

  Executive Committee 
           
President              Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP     Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP            Julianne Hahn   
Facilities VP           Doug Katz  
Education VP             Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Ian Oxman         
Secretary           Jackie Berger   
Past President         Dan Rosen 

Trustees 
  
Fundraising          Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership          Robyn Jacober 
Trustee-at-Large        Scott Brown 
Social Action         Sharon Rocco 
Presidential Appointee   Marci Risner 
Sisterhood          Lisa Danzig 
Men’s Club       Larry Benator 


